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NEWS RELEASE  | FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  | January 17, 2025 

Barnes County Injury cattle hauler crash 

What: One vehicle injury crash 
Where: I-94 milepost 276 (16 miles west of Valley City, ND) 
When: January 17, 2025 at 4:01 AM 
Road Conditions:  Asphalt, Dry 
Weather Conditions: Dark-Not lighted 
Crash Involvement: Peterbilt truck left the roadway and overturned. 
Agencies Involved:  Barnes County Sheriff, Barnes County Ambulance, Barnes County 
Ambulance, Valley City Fire and Rescue, Stockman’s Association, and the ND Highway Patrol. 

Vehicle No. 1:  2007 Peterbilt Truck 
Driver No. 1: Joshua Borden, 55, of Menomonie, WI- injured 
Restraints: Belted 
Charges: Care-Required 

NARRATIVE:  The Peterbilt truck was eastbound on I-94 when the truck was driven off the 
road into the south ditch. The truck overturned onto the passenger side facing east.  

The driver, Joshua, was treated on scene by the Barnes County Ambulance and not 
transported. Joshua sustained minor injuries in the crash. 

The semi was loaded with 77 head of cattle. Initial report of six dead calves with further 
evaluations to be completed.  First responders set up traffic control in the eastbound lanes. 
Lanes were reduced to one lane for six hours while crews worked to trailer the remaining 
cattle and remove the semi.  

The Stockman’s Association is still searching for one missing calf. The public is asked to call 
Barnes County dispatch or the Stockman’s Association if a black 700 lb. calf is located.  
Barnes County Dispatch: (701) 845-8181, Stockman’s Association: (701) 595-6269. 
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The crash remains under investigation by the Highway Patrol.  

For More Information Contact: Sgt. Nathaniel King, NKing@nd.gov 
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